

December 1, 2024

Mary Peterson, PhD, ABPP Provost 414 N. Meridian St. #6246 Newberg, OR 97132

Dear Dr. Peterson,

This communication refers to an articulation agreement toward facilitating the transfer of credit units between Pacific Bible College (PBC) and George Fox University (GFU). The subsequent, mutually agreed upon pathways remains for students seeking entry into a traditional program.

- All courses taken at PBC will transfer to GFU, regardless of PBC/GFU track, granted they meet the criteria below:
- A maximum of 90 semester hours, including alternative credit such as AP and CLEP exams, will be accepted in transfer.
- Only coursework with a grade of "C-" or higher will be accepted.
- Incompletes, withdraws, and audits will not be accepted for transfer.
- Courses must be considered college-level (typically 100-level or higher) to be transferred.
- Lower-division courses (100/200 level) will not be transferred as upper-division courses (300/400 level).
- Courses that are determined to be vocational/technical will not be accepted for transfer.
- Course transfer preference will be given to courses that can be used to meet PBC/GFU general education or major requirements before elective credits.

In accordance with this agreement, PBC/GFU will provide students with assistance in the preparation and transfer of institutional credit, and CLEP exam credit. In order to facilitate transfer between institutions, students are urged to meet with respective college representatives well before transferring so as to ensure the most complete assessment for all relevant credits. Students desiring to participate in this transfer agreement must send an official transcript of all previous coursework and complete the desired college admission process. After evaluation, the student will be notified that an official evaluation has been completed and will be provided the details of all applicable transfer credit that is accepted by the college. All transfer credit is evaluated on a course by course basis.

PBC/GFU pledges to publish on its website the name of the agreeing college (PBC or GFU) and the pathways that have been agreed upon by both institutions. PBC/GFU also agrees to continue working together to refine existing articulation agreements, as well as to explore other articulation pathways. We pray this agreement results in expanded effectiveness for both our institutions in serving and training ministers of the gospel.



Mike Robinson, M. Div. President Pacific Bible College 516 W. 4th Street Medford, OR 97501

Signature: Mile Rollingan

Date: Dec. 5, 2024

Mary Peterson, PhD, ABPP Provost 414 N. Meridian Street #6027 Newberg, OR 97132

Signature: Mary a Petersa PhD

Date:

December 6, 2024